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�e goal of this free family event is to celebrate and 
encourage Hawaiian cultural practices and to showcase local e�orts 

to protect our natural environment. 

Live Hawaiian Music, ‘Ono Food, 
Free Cultural Demonstrations, 

Free Keiki Activities,
and a Native Hawaiian Plant Sale.

Free Admission, Free Parking

��e land lives��

Saturday, July 12th 
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Maui Nui Botanical Gardens

150 Kanaloa Avenue in Kahului (across from the War Memorial Stadium)

2014

Ola Ka Honua 2014 is sponsored by the O�ce of Hawaiian A�airs, working to improve the lives of the Native Hawaiian Community.
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Kaho‘olawe
   A  R e c o u n t i n g by Tamara Sherrill

Lisa Raymond and Lei Ishikawa taught “Intro-
duction to Kapa Making” in April and May, and 
plan to follow up with two “Kapa Dye Making” 
workshops July 19 and August 2, from 9 am to 
1 pm.  Don’t miss the chance to learn from two 
skilled kumu about how to use native plants to 
produce every color of the rainbow. Discounts 
are available for Garden members for this class.

   On March 21, Angela Kepler and Frank Rust, authors of The 
World of Bananas in Hawai‘i: Then and Now (2011, Pali-O-Waipi‘o 
Press) made a gift to MNBG of 12 different cultivars of rare 
Hawaiian mai‘a, six of which were new to our collection.  Angela 
and her crew also donated materials, a tutorial for garden staff, and 
an afternoon of labor to give the 19 keiki a good start.  Since then, 
thanks to the unusual rains and diligent watering by staff member 
John Aquino, they seem to be growing well.  Angela will be hosting 
a workshop about Hawaiian banana varieties Saturday, September 
27, from 10am to 12pm.  The workshop is one of three sponsored 
by the Fred Baldwin Memorial Fund. 

   You might notice there is now a bench 
placed near our front entrance for people 
waiting on rides, as well as a new bench 
under the shade of the milo trees in the 
playground.  Mahalo to the Wailea Com-
munity Association and Young Brothers Tug 
and Barge, who sponsored these beautiful 
new benches for the Gardens. 

   It is with sad fondness that we bid farewell to Heath-
er Coad, an Americorps volunteer who exceeded all ex-
pectations!  Heather has been working in the nursery 
and with the plant collections since January, and will be 
working as a staff member until August. She added sev-
eral new species to the Gardens, started all our Arbor 
Day trees from seed, and even became a leader of the 
Weed and Pot Club nursery hour.  We will miss your 
competence, sense of humor, and great attitude, Heath-
er! 

Heather with Keahi Busta-
mente of the Plant Extinction 
Prevention Program

Mahalo to Dan Judson of Olinda Orchids for 
his donation of a truckload of galvanized metal 
nursery tables!  The much-needed tables can 
help us replace our old nursery benches and 
will be used to grow plants for events, dona-
tions, and the Garden landscape.

Mahalo, Heather!

New Benches Mahalo, Dan!

Kapa Making

Workshop with Angela Kepler

Ben Leader, Angela Kepler, and 
Matthew Stone donated and helped 
plant 19 new mai’a keiki at MNBG

Angela shows staff member Alex 
Quintana how to maintain bananas 
to minimize banana corm borer

Garden View        
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Diana Schulte
Enid Sands
Gail Ainsworth
Gordean Kakalia 
Gloria Adlawan
Jackie Kovarsky
Janet Allan

Jennifer Rose
Kara Johanssen
Linda Tesar-Amimoto
Mikki Clark
Maggie Sniffen
Malie Unabia-Verkerke
Paul Kastner

Phyllis Sato
Raymond Higashi
Renee Leiter
Robin Yamashita
Tom Takeuhi
Vic Stout
Vilma Seiler

Volunteer Central

Longtime W&P Member, Jennifer Rose, goes 
above, beyond and below to get those weeds!

   If you love working with native plants, you’ll love 
the Weed & Pot Club! This volunteer gardening 
group meets every Wednesday morning, from 8:30 
AM to 10:30 AM. Spend your morning helping the 
Gardens thrive through weeding and propagation. 
Off site field trips, workshops and lectures are sched-
uled several times a year for our volunteers only. 
Come prepared to work with covered shoes and gar-
dening attire.  

MNBG’s Weed & Pot Club volunteers helped to 
plant native species at the Kaheawa Wind Farm 
on May 7, 2014.

MNBG’s Weed & Pot Club enjoyed a tour of the 
Olinda Rare Plant Facility and Maui Bird Conservation 
Center this season!

Check Out What’s Blooming!
Kī (ti leaf )
Cordyline fruticosa 
Polynesian-introduced
   Kī, or ti leaf, was brought to Hawai‘i in the voyaging canoes of the first Polynesian 
settlers. The leaves were made into footwear, skirts, rain capes, plates and food wrap-
pings. The sweet roots of kī were baked and eaten, or distilled (with other plants) into 
an alcoholic beverage called ‘okolehao which was used for curing scurvy. Medicinally, 
kī was also used in treatments of i‘aku o ka ihu (nasal growths), shortness of breath, 
and to purge phlegm in the chest. Only the green variety of kī was brought by the first 
settlers to Hawai’i; the red and purple varieties were introduced much later. 

Alisi Cannon
Amy Hodges
Becky Lau
Cindy Singer
Connie Luk
Darryl Amaral
Diane Carr

Mahalo Weed & Pot Club

MNBG appreciates Kaunoa’s 
RSVP partnership for its 
support of MNBG volunteers. 
Like MNBG,  Kaunoa provides 
opportunities for people 55 
and better to learn and grow 
through a variety of programs 
throughout Maui Nui.  
Call (808) 270-7986 for more 
information. 
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Officers:
President
    Cynthia Nazario-Leary
  
Vice-President 
     Jennifer Higashino

Treasurer   
    Robert Hobdy   
  
Secretary 
    Kathy Baldwin
                    
Directors:
    Renee Leiter
    Kapono’ai Molitau
    Dorothy Pyle

ADVISORY BOARD
Horticulture
    Heidi Bornhorst
Hawaiian Culture
    Hōkūlani Holt-Padilla
Community Relations
    Al Lagunero
Legal
    Brian Jenkins

MNBG STAFF
Executive Director: 		
    Joylynn Paman

Interim Executive Director: 
   Tamara Sherrill

Program Manager: 
   Whit Germano

Grounds Maintenance: 
   John Aquino

Garden Technician: 
   Alex Quintana

Nursery Maintenance: 
   Heather Coad

CURRENT DONORS
Mahalo to our new & returning donors! 

HONORARY  LIFETIME
Mary Evanson
Jim Moriyasu
Kiope Raymond & 
   Lisa Schattenburg - Raymond
Mary Cameron Sanford

Current Grantors: 
County of Maui Office of Economic Development, County 
of Maui Department of Water Supply, DLNR- Kaulunani 
Urban and Community Forestry Program, Fred Baldwin 
Memorial Foundation, Wailea Community Foundation, 

Ceres Trust, Hawaiian Tug & Barge / Young Brothers LTD., 
Leiter Family Foundation, Office of Hawaiian Affairs,

AHS Foundation, and the Zadoc W. and 
Lawrence N. Brown Foundation. 

Arthur Medeiros
Priscilla P. Mikell
Travis Schnepp & Mark Morabito
James Yeskett & Eileen Naaman
Claude Nagamine
Elaine Nelson
Terry Nutt
Orchids of Olinda, Inc.
David Orr
Maui Outdoor Circle
Jill Painter
Iliahi Paredes
Godwin Pelissero, Jr.
John H. R. Plews
Dorothy Pyle
Marilyn Ratcliffe & Tom Huber
Dorli Reeve
R. E. Remington
Ernie and Alene Rezents
David & Marijane Rietow
William & Anne Ripperger
Raymond, Tamulei and 
   Kuikawa Ross
Janice E. Savidge
Sean Schmidt
Joanne & Warren Shibuya
Anna Mae Shishido
Cindy Singer
Jill & Mike Spalding
Doug & Joanne Stacy
Stephanie Austin & Jim Niess
Anudeva Stevens & Hanna 
  Hammerli
Claudia Thompson
Paul & Diane Thompson
Walter Tokushige
Winnie Wagstaff
Wallette Pellegrino
Dieter & Susan Walz
Eugene Wasson III, MD
Melody Ann Watral
William Weaver
Paul Weissich
Janice Welsh
Elaine Wender
Melanie Ito & Charles Wilkinson
Anna Wynn
David  & Robin Yamashita
Joan Yokoyama

Hala ($35)
Gloria & Sid Adlawan
Susan Aragaki
Byron W. Baker
Janet Bal
Alex & Patty Bevil
Paul J. M. Castillo
Catherine Davenport
William Davisson
Lucienne deNaie
Mark & Judy Ellman
Joseph Fell-McDonald
Judith  Gray-Iaukea
Guy & Mikahala Helm
Michael Howden
Lee & John Hoxie
Pamela Jayne
Linden Joesting
Tina Jones
Pamela Kantarova & Richard Sylva

Ka Palupalu O Kanaloa ($5,000+)
Anne Carter
Frank Rust & Angela Kay Kepler
Leiter Family Foundation
Martha Lyddon
Maui Dept. of Water Supply
Gage Schubert
Strong Foundation
Zadoc W. Brown & Lawrence N.            
   Brown Foundation

Ma‘o Hau Hele 
($1,000 - $4,999)
Fred Baldwin Foundation
Cooke Foundation, Limited
Rose Marie Gooding
Robert & Doreen Hobdy
Maui Garden Club
Norm & Florence Shotts
Tri-Isle Resource Conservation &   
  Dev. Council
Virginia & Colin Lennox Botanical   
  Research Trust

‘Iliahi ($500 - $999)
A&B Foundation
Raymond S. Higashi
Ho’oilo House
Jennifer & Charlie Rose
Barb & Jim Tacyshyn-Roth
Philip Thomas
Wailea Community Association

‘Ilima ($50 - $499)
Wendi Adamek
Lopaka Aiwohi
Pamela Alconcel
George & Janet Allan
Patricia Ames Avery
Kate Ames
Maryann Barros
Randy Bartlett
Patrick Bily
Keith & Kathy Boi
Douglas Bronick
Deborah Brown
Monroe & Chelsea Bryce
Connie D. Campbell
Tom Cannon, A.I.A.
Vickie Caraway
Diane Carr
Robert & Tess Cartwright
Caron & Jeffrey Casey

Catering From Soup to Nuts INC.
Chris Curtis Landscapes, Inc.
Joan & Roger Crouse
Dougal & Ann Crowe
David Hoenig & Helene Dahl
Dorothy Parr Landscape Architecture
Zora Durock & John Buck
Fern, Anna & Kai Duvall
Peter Van Dyke
Easter Seals Hawaii
Moana Eisele
Ann & Kamaka Emmsley
Linda Estrella
Sara T. Farrington
First Wind Energy, LLC
Lisa Fitkin & Andrew Wright
Carolyn Gressitt & John Freyermuth
Barbara Hale
Haleakala Ranch Company
Skippy Hau
Kimo & Sheila Haynes
Lorna Hazen
Derral Herbst
Paul & Jennifer Higashino
Pat Hillman
Marion N. Hoffman
Lei & Wayne Ishikawa
Sylvia Jones
Trevor Jones
Francis Kane
Mona Kapaku
Paul Kastner & Phyllis Sato
Hinano & Andrea Kaumeheiwa
Ronald & Blossom Kawahara
Kanae Keawe
Byron P. Kelly
Larry Kimura
Jerry and Gladys Konanui
Lahaina Restoration Foundation
Lawrence & Mary Ann Lambert
Ron & Becky Lau
Dorvin & Betty Leis
Renee & Elliott Leiter
Mette W. Lyons
Seiko Machida
Eric & Althea Magno
Martha E. Martin
Rob & Susi Mastroianni
Gail Matsumura
Maui Oil Company
David McCreight
Paul & Michele McLean

Sponsors: 
Hawaiian Springs, LLC



Jeff & Kalele Kekauoha-Schultz
Puanani Lindsey
Doug & Louli MacCluer
Chad Meyer
Ilona Ontscherenki
James Palakiko
Katherine Patrick
Lokelani Patrick
Hokuao & Alana Pellegrino
Verna Nalani Podlewski
Scott Purvis
Seth & Kaua Raabe
Jake & Laurie Rohrer
Wesley Sen
Sherry Sorensen
Chris-Tina Symonds
Agnes Terao-Guiala
Mark Yoshida

Naupaka ($25)
Anuhea Arakawa
James & Roselle Bailey
Betty Beggs
Marie Bruegmann
Carol Bull
Nanette Cabatbat
Kathleen Carello-Thuro
Jackie Pias Carlin
Neola Caveny
Melanie Chan
Mikki Clark
Patrick Conant
Ann Coopersmith
Colleen Curran
Roxanne Darling
Edith Don
Leontina Elder
Meleka English
Suzanne Fields
Mary Fisher
Ken Fiske
Lanihuli Freidenburg
The Hafoka Family
Eileen Herring
Alaina Hinau-Needham
Nelson & Leslie Hiraga
Sam Hironaka
Sonseeaya Holloway
Kelley Janes

We are extremely grateful to 
all who have made donations 
to the Gardens over the years.  

We make every effort to assure 
an accurate membership list; 
however, if your name was 
omitted or misspelled, please 
contact us at info@mnbg.org 
and we will be happy to up-
date our records.

SAVE A TREE!
If you would like to receive 
your newsletters via email, 
please email us at

 info@mnbg.org.  
You may also view them on 
our website at :

www.mnbg.org

Bob Jones
Kanani K. Kamaku’uaina
Henrietta Kanoho
Ulu Kepani
Danni & Michael Komatsu
M. Verdine Kong
Hanna Lilley
Lynn Lincoln
Barbara Liniger
Mahina Martin
Noella Martin-Murdoch
Laurel Murphy
Howard & Janis Nakamura
Margaret Nielsen
Mike Nishimoto
Patricia Oconnell
Linda Oqvist
Nani Fay Paglinawan
Hilary Parker
Robert Parsons
Lana Queddeng
Nancy Reese
Yuko Shinoda
Lynnzee & Stephen Talley
Charmaine Tavares
Derrick A. Torres
Neelima Asha Vegesna
Linda Yamada

Matching Grant Challenge 2013
George & Janet Allan
Patricia Ames Avery
Byron W. Baker
Janet Bal
Keith & Kathy Boi
Maryann Barros
Nanette Cabatbat
Tom Cannon
Vickie Caraway
Kathleen Carello-Thuro
Anne Carter
Melanie Chan
Mikki Clark
Ann Coopersmith
Dougal & Ann Crowe
Zora Durock
Mark & Judy Ellman
Ann Emmsley
Linda Estrella

Mary Fisher
Skippy Hau
Kimo & Sheila Haynes
Lorna Hazen
Guy & Mikahala Helm
Derral Herbst
Eileen Herring
Paul & Jennifer Higashino
Pat Hillman
Robert & Doreen Hobdy
Michael Howden
Lee & John Hoxie
Marilyn Ratcliffe & Tom Huber
Paul Kastner & Phyllis Sato
Byron Kelly
Lawrence & Mary Ann Lambert
Dorvin & Betty Leis
Mette W. Lyons
Rob & Susi Mastroianni
Maui Garden Club
Maui Oil Company
Maui Outdoor Circle
Howard & Janis Nakamura
Michael Nishimoto
Terry Nutt
Orchids of Olinda, Inc.
Hilary Parker
Katherine Patrick
Godwin J. Pelissero, Jr.
Wallette Pellegrino
Kiope Raymond & 
   Lisa Schattenburg - Raymond
Laurie & Jake Rohrer
Joanne & Warren Shibuya
Anna Mae Shishido
Pamela Kantarova & Richard Sylva
Charmaine Tavares
Agnes Terao-Guiala
Paul & Diane Thompson
Walter Tokushige
Melanie Ito & Charles Wilkinson
James R. Yeskett
Joan Yokoyama

In Memoriam
Charles Holtz
Bob Wagstaff

www.facebook.com/mauinuibotanicalgardens

Become a friend of 
Maui Nui Botanical 
Gardens on Facebook!

Receive updates on upcoming 
events, volunteer opportunities, and 
learn more about Hawai‘i’s unique 
plants within ‘MNBG’s Hawaiian 
plant of the day’ photo album!

New Admission Fees Helping the Gardens 
to Become More Self-Sufficient 
   Beginning January 15, 2014, the Gardens began charging an affordable admission fee, Monday through Friday. One-
day entry for non-members is $5 for general admission and  $3 for kama`āina.  Saturdays are free.  Admission is also 
free during the week for:  MNBG members, keiki (ages 12 and under), kūpuna (65 and older), military personnel, and 
for playground use.  The new fees are increasing our self-sufficiency and help pay for much needed tools and supplies. 
Charging admission also allows us to connect with our visitors.  We have discovered that the increased face-to-face inter-
actions fosters a greater respect for the sometimes humble-looking plants that populate our Hawaiian Garden.  Mahalo 
for your continued patience as we solidify our new policies and procedures.

Tamara Sherrill, Interim Executive Director
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MAUI NUI BOTANICAL GARDENS
P.O. Box 6040
Kahului, HI  96733

Visit us on the web at: www.mnbg.org

Ipu Heke made by Maui Resident, 
Leighton Hiranaga, 

from ipu (Lagenaria siceraria)
 grown and harvested 

at Maui Nui Botanical Gardens.

Yearly memberships help 
to fund important botanical 
and educational programs, 
research and conservation 

efforts.  Fill out the enclosed 
donation envelope or call

249-2798 to become 249-2798 to become 
a member.

Donations of monetary or 
in-kind contributions are 

greatly appreciated.
 To contribute, please fill 
out the enclosed donation 
envelope, call 249-2798

or visit wwor visit www.mnbg.org to
donate online.

Give a gift of time.  Volunteering at MNBG helps the Gardens accomplish many projects and
also gives you an opportunity to learn about and work with native plants.  

Join our Weed & Pot Club every Wednesday morning from 8:30 am - 10:30 am. 
Call 249-2798 or visit www.mnbg.org for more information.

Play a lasting part in 
protecting Hawai‘i’s native 

plants through planned 
giving.  Consider making a 

bequest to the Maui Nui 
Botanical Gardens in your 

will or trust.  Call 249-2798.will or trust.  Call 249-2798.
 


